
Mr. Jack Antreassian 
Executive Director 
Diocese of the Armenian 
Church of America 
630 2nd Avenue 
Ne\'1 York, N.Y. 10016 

Dear Mr. Antreassian, 

·Herbert Kashian . 
1350 N. Lake Shore Drive 
Chicago, Illinois 606!0 

Octo~er 20, 1971 

Thank you for your response of August 14 regarding 
the requested change of memorials to our grandparents. 

The choice of a Cathedral lantern \<rill be fine \'lith 
our family. The donation is made in memory of 
"Manoog Badveley and Anna Norehadian" from 
11 their grandchildren ... 

Thanks again for your gracious assistance in this 
matter. 


